

ABIGAIL GREEN

Mayor, City of Glenview Hills 4330 Glenview Avenue P.O. Box 35 Glenview, KY 40025 info@glenviewhills.com

Glenview Hills City Council Monthly Zoom Meeting September 8, 2025

| Council Members | | <u>Attendance</u> |
|--|-----------------------------|-------------------|
| Mayor | Abigail Green | Present |
| Landscaping Commissioner | Geoff Baker | Absent |
| Streets & Drainage Commissioner | Emily White | Present |
| Lights, Signs, & Insurance Commissioner | Brittany Wilson | Absent |
| Law Enforcement & Sanitation Commissioner | Andrew Bird | Present |
| Appointed Officers | | |
| Accounting Contractor | Charlie Veeneman | Present |
| Attorney | Randy Strobo; David Spenard | Present |
| Clerk | Katie Schmitt | Present |
| League of Cities | Lewis Rowe | Present |

Also present: Maggie De La Torre, resident, and son, Cody Grimm

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 p.m.

Major Jamey Schwab provided a report from Homeland Patrol. He reported no incidents in Glenview Hills. The people believed to be responsible for car thefts were arrested in Shelby County. Residents should continue to email or call if they plan to be out of town.

Charlie Veeneman, CPA presented the financial report for August, including reviewing the balance sheet and general ledger. Mr. Veeneman provided some options for CDs and high-yield savings accounts, including an opportunity with the Kentucky League of Cities investment options managed by Mark Snyder. Mr. Veeneman also discussed options to address that there are more than \$250,000 in funds in one account, including a potential collateralization agreement. He will report back via email on options. The group decided to table the discussion pending a quorum since two commissioners are absent.



ABIGAIL GREEN

Mayor, City of Glenview Hills 4330 Glenview Avenue P.O. Box 35 Glenview, KY 40025 info@glenviewhills.com

The city's new attorneys, Randy Strobo and David Spenard gave an introduction.

Commissioner reports were limited due to low attendance, with only two of four commissioners present. Commissioner White stated she would share the paving schedule via email for discussion at the next meeting, since there was not a quorum.

Mayor Green emphasized the importance of approving meeting minutes for the website, but due to a lack of quorum, a special meeting was proposed to approve last month's minutes

Commissioner Bird reported that electrical work is set to begin at the Lime Road entrance next week. The group discussed removing an unsightly bulletin box and painting a fire hydrant, with Mr. Strobo clarifying that no formal vote is needed for these non-budgetary items. Commissioner White brought up the need to clean the speed limit sign at the front entrance. Clerk Schmitt suggested using Simple Green cleaner, and Commissioner Bird offered to clean the sign.

Resident Maggie De La Torre, introduced herself and her son Cody. She has lived in the neighborhood since 1987.

Mayor Green agreed to investigate options for a new no soliciting sign, as well as painting the fire hydrant. The group also discussed the need to schedule a special meeting with council members who were absent from the regular meeting.

Action items:

- Mayor Green to contact commissioners to schedule a special meeting to approve August meeting minutes.
- Commissioner White to inform Commissioner Wilson she should order the entrance signs
- Commission Bird to clean the speed limit sign
- Mayor Green to look into options for a new no soliciting sign, potentially removing the bulletin box at the front entrance, and look into getting the fire hydrant painted.
- Commissioner Bird to drop a letter to the neighbor about LG&E trenching their yard for the entrance project electrical work.
- Mr. Veeneman to provide information about PNC's decision on collateralization for amounts over \$250,000.
- Commissioner White to send out the paving schedule to discuss at the next meeting.